2/27/2015 AAUW of Alabama February Daybreak Newsletter

£ ]in Kl Lie

" February 2015
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empowering women since 1881

President's Perspective

We are now about a month away from our one day state
meeting in Mobile on March 21. | hope to see old and
new members at that time at the Ashbury Hotel and
Suites. The Mobile Branch is working to make our
arrangements pleasant. AAUW of AL Program Vice
President, Cindi Branham, is busy working on the
program. There will be activities for students as well as
the rest of us and some inspiring speakers. There will
also be a business meeting. We will have to vote on
three officers that will take office on July 1, a bylaws
change that affects several areas of the bylaws and a
dues increase (see details about them elsewhere in the
newsletter). Registration material will be available soon.

In January there was a state board meeting that many on
the board were able to attend. It was great that there was
representation from seven of our eight branches. All were
able to brag about what is going on in their branches. But
our membership is down, only about 370. Our national visitor, Claudia Richards, Senior Branch
Relations Manager, challenged us by March 15 to increase our state membership to 405, where it
was in 2012. Please help us meet that goal, which would be about 5% per branch (if we get about
15 members from Tuscaloosa; see next paragraph). Talk to your friends about AAUW, get them an
application, and invite them to a branch event. And if any join by the March 15 deadline, the dues
will be half price (national, state, and branch). AAUW has other programs to encourage
membership, like Shape the Future, Give a Grad a Gift, C/U Partners with their designated
representatives, and student affiliate groups on college campuses. Look up the information about
them and other initiatives on the AAUW website (www.aauw.org) and then use them locally. The
board decided to fund two students to attend NCCWSL (National Conference for College Women
Student Leaders) sponsored by the National AAUW. | know that some branches will be helping to
send women student leaders to this inspiring event. Please let me know if your branch is going to
do the same.

I'm excited that it looks like we will have a new branch in Tuscaloosa. There was an informational
meeting there on February 2. About 20 individuals came to hear about AAUW and the Pay Equity
issue. Also representatives from the student affiliate chapter joined us. These college women are a
great group and very enthusiastic about AAUW and its issues. Tuscaloosa had a successful
"Elect Her" event two days before. | also found out that there is a U of A faculty member that is
trained as a $tart $mart Salary Negotiation Workshop facilitator. This is something that others in
the state ought to look into.

Lastly AAUW of AL is planning to have a Legislative Day in Montgomery on April 14, "Equal Pay
Day". Alabama Arise will be there that day also. Look for details on that later.
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Please remember this newsletter is being sent by email to those members of the branches from
the website that have email addresses, members-at-large and students that have joined AAUW.
But there are those that don't have email or joined too late to be included. They need to be sent
this newsletter, separate the state meeting information, and the details about Legislative Day when
it becomes available.

See you in Mobile and in Montgomery!

Ellie Lienau

AAUW of AL State President
aauwalpres@yahoo.com
256-655-9452 (cell)

AAUW Alabama State Meeting 2015:
Fostering the Next Generation of Women

Leaders

March 21, 2015
Mobile, AL

The Mobile Branch and our State Board is hard at work preparing for our visit! On Saturday, March
21, branch members and students alike will begin the 2015 journey "Fostering the Next Generation
of Women Leaders."

On March 21, to get us started on this journey we are expecting AAUW National Board member
Charmen Goering to share AAUW updates and assist in our workshops and sessions.
Here's a sample of what's in store for all of us:

e |f my hair is blue, can | still play with you?
e | Have a Dream: Move People to Action with Your Personal Story

Both student and branch meetings will start at 9 am Saturday, then join together for the luncheon,
keynote speaker, and state business meeting, additional workshops, and adjourn at 4:30 pm. The
afternoon sessions will include valuable intergenerational and diversity work.

State Board members should plan to attend a called board meeting, Friday at 6 pm, location TBD.
Meeting Registration will be very reasonable and includes Saturday's luncheon. Lunch-only
registration will be offered as well.

| urge you to put the meeting on your calendar and to make your hotel reservations now, and join
us on the first leg of Fostering the Next Generation of Women Leaders!

Please make your hotel reservations now:

The Ashbury Hotel and Suites

Address: 600 Interstate 65 Service Road South, Mobile, AL 36608
Phone:(251) 344-8030

Ask for the AAUW Rate of $65 per room

The month of July will bring us a leadership conference designed to build the leadership
preparedness of our state and branch members - current and hopeful leaders - including students.
The event will be held in the middle of the state to make travel easy for all. Our goal is to send
you away from the March 21 meeting with the enthusiasm to bring several from your organization
back to the July session.

Our goals this year will focus on building membership and giving our leadership the tools they need
to be successful, including building new leaders to share in AAUW's success in our state, branch,
and student organizations.
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We each came to AAUW for good reasons, and each of us shares a special passion for the
mission of breaking through barriers for women and girls through research, education, advocacy
and philanthropy - in our own unique ways. Join us as we start on our 2015 journey?

See you in Mobile!

Cindi Branham, State Programs VP
256-651-4241
cindi@netfocusmarketing.com

Carissa Crayton and Pat Vandermeer to oo !
attend Campaign Training in Brunswich, NJ

AAUW of Alabama Ready to Run™ Committee held their first Y
meeting of the year at B. B. Comer Memorial Library, Sylacauga, AL,
on January 17, 2015. Team members Carissa Crayton, Evelyn
Douglas, M. Elizabeth Hendrix, Audrey L. Salgado (Chair), and Pat
Vandermeer brainstormed ideas for a strategic plan for the 2015-18
Alabama Ready to Run™ pilot project. In 2015, the team agreed to
focus on Clay, Coosa, Talladega, and Tallapoosa counties with
specific tasks including research and recruitment for Talladega
County. The cities of Childersburg, Sylacauga, and Talladega and their surrounding areas will be
targeted during January - June 2015.
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READY « TO - RUM

Carissa and Pat were selected to represent AAUW of Alabama at Rutgers University Center for
American Women and Politics Campaign Training for Women in New Brunswich, NJ, on March
13-14, 2015. The agenda features topics/speakers including Diversity Keynote/The Honorable
Bonnie Watson Coleman, New Jersey Congresswoman; Launching Your Campaign/Michael
DuHaime, Mercury; Conquering the Camera: An Interactive Media Training/Christine Jahnke,
Positive Communications; Fundraising for Success/Gail Gordon, Chase Partners, LLC; and
Internet Strategies for Candidates, Campaigns, and Advocates/Tara Dowdell, Tara Dowdell Group.
The pre-conference will focus on Women of Color.

If interested in volunteering for this project, email Audrey at audrey5190@yahoo.com.

AAUW Fundraising Policy 501 with
Guidelines

The AAUW Fundraising Policy 501 is designed to assist AAUW
Branches in raising funds to support AAUW's mission, fundraising
procedures, Internal Revenue Service (IRS) regulations, and state
laws that change over time. This document will help AAUW and all
AAUW Branches stay current and preserve their nonprofit status.

The IRS views regarding tax-exempt nonprofit status and the tax

deductibility of donations and membership dues to AAUW and/or

AAUW Branches as gifts from taxpayers for our valuable work to

advance our IRS-approved mission. AAUW Branches must protect

these privileges by adhering to IRS regulations and individual state laws while furthering the
purpose for which approved - advancing AAUW's mission.

The AAUW Fundraising Policy 501 was implemented July 1, 2014. All branches are required to
follow this policy. Guidelines for implementing the policy can be read online. The AAUW website
also has FAQ. Other questions, contact Audrey L. Salgado, AAUW of Alabama Chair, AAUW
Funds, audrey5190@yahoo.com.
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Tech Trek Alabama

Tech Trek is back June 21-27, 2015. The planning committee is

working hard on our second camp. This year, we are planning for 60 girls, up from 50 last year.
These girls will get to choose from four core classes: 1) MIT App Inventor, 2) Cyber security,
3)Energy Conversion, and 4) NASA Robotics. They will also have workshops on communication,
college prep courses to take in high school, the engineering design process, rocket building,
weather, chemistry and instant challenges facilitated by Destination Imagination. They will also
visit PPG Aerospace for a plant tour and Hudson Alpha for a genetics workshop, have a field trip
at the US Space & Rocket Center and travel to Lockheed Martin for Professional Women's Night.
We would love to have help from AAUW members around the state with interviewing girls from
your area. If you have any questions, contact Rhonda Gaede, gaeder@uah.edu or 256.824.6573. If
you would like to provide monetary support for the camp, you can do so online.

AAUW Birmingham Meeting with Mollie Lam

AAUW Birmingham (AL) Branch members met with Mollie Lam,
AAUW Senior Manager, Washington, DC, during her recent visit to
Alabama. Mollie manages LAF's case support program, making
recommendations to the LAF Committee and working with plaintiffs
to challenge discrimination and harassment in education and the
workplace. Mollie also manages Campus Outreach Grants and Case
Support Travel Grants, collaborating with AAUW branches to
promote awareness about the legal rights of workers and students.

She earned her bachelor's in history with a concentration in cross-cultural studies from Carleton
College. She received her juris doctor from Washington University in St. Louis. An attorney with a
background in discrimination law, advocacy, and the federal court system, Mollie previously
served as law clerk to Judge Michael J. Melloy on the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 8th Circuit.

Attendees were enthusiastic about some of the potential projects Mollie shared for the branch to
consider in the future. Photo (back row I-r), Mollie Lam, Barbara Lewis, Evelyn Douglas, Susan
Barrow; Front row I-r), Eleanor Wright, Barbara Patterson, and Audrey L. Salgado

Update from Tuscaloosa AAUW Branch (in
progress)

The University of Alabama Women and Gender Resource Center

hosted an AAUW program, Elect Her: Campus Women Win, on

Saturday, January 31st for the 5th consecutive year. UA students heard from Mayor Hollie Cost of
Montevallo, Ala., LeNa Powe of the Tuscaloosa Chamber of Commerce, and a panel of students
who have been elected to the Student Government Association at UA. The event was a success
with nearly 40 participants in attendance. AAUW AL Executive Committee member Audrey
Salgado served as the AAUW liaison for the event.

Just 2 days later, there was more AAUW activity in Tuscaloosa! A group of local women
organized an AAUW Tuscaloosa Branch interest meeting and had over 20 women in attendance.
Several state officers participated in the event, along with Char Singleton from the AAUW national
office. The group is working through the chartering process. Women in Tuscaloosa who are
interested in joining the branch can contact Jackie Northrup at JMNorthrup@sa.ua.edu.

Pictured: Mollie Lam, Senior Manager of the AAUW Legal Advocacy Fund and Elect Her
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Facilitator talks to UA students about the reasons that women may choose not to run for office
and how they can overcome barriers.

Update from the Birmingham AAUW Branch

In November our branch participated with a well attended Ready to Run program headed up by
Audrey Salgado and her well oiled team.

December was a financial success for us with our white elephant sale. We have a very generous
membership. Thanks to all who participated,it was a good time.

January meeting was so informative and stimulating. Rhonda Gaede, member of Huntsville
branch, came and spoke to us about Teck Treck. We now have a new appreaciation of the amount
of work and money that went into this project. We were all so impressed with the young woman
who came and spoke about her experience at last years event. We are looking forward to helping
again this year with the student interviews.

Our college relations committee is moving forward with plans to start an affiliate student group at
Samford University.

At the October State Meeting Ellie gave us all some goals to aim for. Our branch has risen to the
occasion. Our members have contributed to Teck Treck financially,we are involved in the selection
of students in the Birmingham area and one of our members,Deborah Burks has volunteered to be
one of the instructors this spring.

Four student affiliates have joined the branch. We now have new members under the age of thirty
five. We had a successful fund raiser in December. Our biggest success was Ready to Run.
Our biggest needs are engaging members and diversity.

Respectively,
Susan Barrow
Birmingham Branch President

Update from the Huntsville AAUW Branch:
Breaking Through Barriers Luncheon featuring Major General
(Retired) Barbara G. Fast

Friday, March 6, 2015
The Jackson Center
6001 Moquin Drive
Huntsville, AL 35806

Yesterday's Gone--Tomorrow is Your World. How will you Succeed?

Major General (Retired) Barbara G. Fast served more than 32 years in the U.S. Army where she
retired at the rank of Major General. Her position required a range of expertise in intelligence,
operations and security systems, including secure information and intelligence processing,
networks and decision making in a U.S. and multinational environment.

Since 2008 she has served as an executive in the private sector leading integrated intelligence,
cyber and security solutions for multiple U.S. government customers in defense, intelligence and
civilian organizations. Major General (Retired) Fast currently serves as Vice President and Senior
Advisor on cybersecurity at CGlI.

https://ui.constantcontact.com/visualeditor/visual_editor_preview.jsp?agent.uid=1120074764436&format=htmI|&printFrame=true 5/8



2/27/2015

AAUW of Alabama February Daybreak Newsletter

Tickets are $45 and tables of 8 available for $350. Purchase online and must be purchased by
February 27, 2015. If you do not wish to purchase online, please call 256-604-8414.

Funds raised at Breaking Through Barriers support the attendance of local college women at the
National Conference for College Women Student Leaders.

Update from the AAUW Student Organization at the University of
Alabama

The American Association of University Women Chapter at the University of Alabama (UA
AAUW) is off to a great start this semester! Since our founding during the fall of 2014, we've hit
the ground running and have taken strides to improve our campus for all students - and most
importantly, to empower UA women. As the first and only non-partisan advocacy organization at
the University of Alabama we truly have given women at The Capstone a voice, a chance to lead,
and a platform to stand behind.

A unique component to our chapter is our partnership with the Women and Gender Resource
Center and our non-partisan Public Policy Fellowship offered to undergraduate students. Together
these entities have provided the foundation for our chapter to thrive. Students interested in our
Policy Fellowship can apply now to learn about Alabama and national policies that directly impact
university women from industry experts from around the state. With the application process
currently underway, we look forward to welcoming 15-20 young scholars later this spring.

In addition, each week our chapter had continued to feature outstanding leaders on our campus
during our #WomanCrushWednesday Series online. Our goal is aid young women in visualizing the
leader they want to be with the help of local role models and leaders to light their path to success
in any industry. If you'd like to nominate someone from around the state, please fill out the
nomination form below. This initiative, coupled with our spring UA Coffee Hour series, is providing
women and men from around the UA community to engage in discourse to empower more young
women in leadership roles on our campus than ever before.

Finally, last month we hosted Elect Her: Campus Women Win in partnership with the Women and
Gender Resource Center and Running Start in Washington, D.C. With over 45 women in
attendance, Mayor Hollie Cost of Montevallo provided outstanding insight to participants on being
a strong leader and shed light on some of the success strategies she used to be elected Mayor. In
addition we hosted our first general body meeting last week and had over 20 students in
attendance!

#WeAreAlabamaWomen,
Brielle Appelbaum
UA AAUW, President

Nominating Committee by Marilyn Robertson

The Nominating Committee composed of Marilyn Robertson, chair, Barbara Patterson and
Leevones Fisher are please to present the following nominees for officers to be voted on at the
state business meeting as part of the state meeting in Mobile on March 21. There can be
nominations from the floor.

* Membership Vice President - Audrey Salgado, Birmingham Branch

* Treasurer - Jo Ann Cummings, Decatur Branch

* Recording Secretary - Mary Moore, Marion Branch
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Potential Bylaws Change by Joan Hudiburg

At the AAUW of Alabama board meeting on January 24, 2015 it was voted to make a change to
the bylaws to eliminate the position of AAUW Funds vice-president from the officers and make it
an appointed chair. Any changes to the bylaws need to be voted on at the business meeting,
which will occur at the state meeting in Mobile on March 21, 2015. This will involve changes to
Article VII. OFFICERS, Section 1 and Section 3. Also Article VIII. DUTIES OF ELECTED
OFFICERS, Section 5 will need to be deleted and the Sections after that renumbered. Please let
Joan Hudiburg at jrhudiburg@comcast.net if you would like a copy of the current bylaws.

The issue of equal pay is the priority issue for the national AAUW for the next few
months. Chapters are encouraged to devise programming around this issue.
Alabama is blessed with a long history of the civil rights movement of which equal
pay is one facet. It is interesting to consider the issue of equal pay in the light of
racial justice, because as the AAUW report, "The Simple Truth about the Gender
Pay Gap" makes clear, race and ethnicity as well as gender affect pay. As the
report states,
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Race and ethnicity have always created a dividing line in the United States, and it's
no different with the gender pay gap. When a race lens is added to the pay gap, it
becomes clear that the pay gap is worse for many women of color. Here's a look at
what women of different races and ethnicities make compared with non-Hispanic
white men (a benchmark used because they make up the largest demographic
group in the labor force).

Asian American women experience the smallest gender pay gap: In 2013
they took home 90 percentof white men's earnings (a 3 percent increase
from 2012).

The gap is largest for Hispanic and Latina women, who were paid only 54
percent of what white men were paid in 2013 (a 1 percent increase from
2012).

The gender pay gap for American Indian and Alaska Native women has
widened just slightly since 2012, dropping from 60 to 59 percent in 2013.
Similarly, compared with 2012, the gender pay gap forNative Hawaiian and
other Pacific Islander women widened by 1 percent to 65 percent.

The gender pay gap held steady for African American women, who were
paid 64 percent of what white men were paid in 2013, and for white women,
who were paid 78 percent of what white men were paid.

These facts connect AAUW's concern with equal pay with the nation's present
concern for equal justice for people of minorities. Programming that centers on the
connection between these two issues should be of interest to Alabama AAUW
members and others. Building a coalition to meet and discuss these issues should
be a priority in the next few months.

If you have content you would like to appear in this newsletter pertaining to AAUW
of Alabama, please submit it online using this link.
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